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[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Editor,
I would like to submit a new manuscript untitled "Metabolic Activity in the Visceral and Subcutaneous Adipose Tissues by FDG-PET/CT in obese patients" for consideration of future publication in the journal Acta Médica Portuguesa.
The submitted manuscript corresponds to a clinical and retrospective study that studied the 18F-fluorodeoxyglucose (FDG) uptake in visceral and subcutaneous adipose tissues in patients with and without obesity who underwent whole body 18FDG-positron emission tomography (PET) combined with CT imaging for clinical purposes (cancer diagnosis or staging).
The purpose of the submission of the manuscript is the publication of results of an original study on the metabolic activity of visceral and subcutaneous adipose tissue assessed by FDG uptake.  Our study demonstrated, through a non-invasive 18FDG PET/CT scanning, a significant higher metabolic activity in visceral adipose tissue, comparatively to subcutaneous adipose tissue, in both obese and non-obese patients. We found no differences in FDG uptake in visceral adipose tissue between patients with and without obesity. This finding supports the fact that adipose tissue distribution might have a more important role than excess adiposity per se in metabolic risk stratification. We also demonstrated differences in adipose tissue quality in obese patients. 
The results of our study constitute a positive reinforcement of the importance of adipose tissue quality and distribution for patients metabolic risk stratification.
The authors assure that the manuscript is original and has not been submitted for publication in any other journal.
The authors followed the instructions for publication and approved the final version of the manuscript.
I further declare that there is no conflict of interests of the authors.
Thank you for the attention and consideration of the manuscript.

Best regards,

Ana Margarida Monteiro
